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Recipe Cook Book: 
Do you have a favourite recipe you would like to share?  

If so, would you like to donate it to our new Cookery 

Book we are planning to help raise funds for the Village 

Hall   We hope to have it finished in time to celebrate 

our 25th Anniversary of the Village Hall next June when 

it will be on sale at the Village Spectacular.  The recipes 

can be handed in at the Farmers Market or delivered to 

Jenny (26 Alexandra Road) or  

Cherry (29 Albany Road). 

 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 
1st Mar Youth Club Quiz Night @ Capel School (page 4) 

4th Mar Free Micro-chipping @ Village Hall Car Park 

11th Mar WI meeting: Sharon Lynn - Medical Detection Dogs 

21st & 

22nd Mar 
St Radigunds Players Pantomime  

Snow White 
28th Mar The Band of the Brigade of Gurkhas @  

Battle of Britain Memorial Site from 12 noon 
30th Mar Indoor Boot Fair – organised by Samaritans 

5th Apr Murder Mystery Evening – organised by Samaritans 

8th Apr WI meeting: Georgia Reid -Taken with a pinch of salt 

11th Apr WI: 6.45 for 7.00pm @ Church Hall - Bingo night 

12th Apr Cancer Research Jumble Sale (page 4) 

13th May WI meeting: Rosemary Piddock - Journey of Celia Fiennes  

6th Jun WI: 6.45 for 7.00pm @ Church Hall - Bingo night 

26th Jun Youth Club Annual General Meeting 7pm (page 4) 

28th Jun VILLAGE COMMUNITY DAY (page 6) 

FURTHER DETAILS TO FOLLOW 

8th Jul WI meeting: John Pearce Murder comes Gift Wrapped 

12th Aug WI meeting: Mr Tony Harris Flying for Fun 

7th Sept Garage Sale Safari 

9th Sept WI meeting: Mr Joe Mendell  Bob - Newhart rides again 

12th Sept WI: 6.45 for 7.00pm @ Church Hall - Bingo night 

20th Sept WI: 7 for 7.30pm  Village Hall - Wit and Wisdom 

26th Sept McMillan Coffee Morning (page 6) 

11th Oct  Cancer Research Jumble Sale 

14th Oct WI meeting: Mrs Mary Beeney - Sainsburys   

11th Nov WI meeting: Annual Mtg  & Helen Stephenson Quiz 

9th Dec WI meeting: It's Christmas starring ourselves 

The village hall is now booked for New Year’s Eve with 

“Chicory Tip” the 60’s group. The price for this is £12.50 

each and over 18’s only. Bring your own food and drink 

and we will guarantee a great evening. Raffle and door 

prize! I will take names as soon as possible, I think this will 

be a sell-out, and tickets and payment due end of October.  

More details ring Cherry 01303 255114. 

 

If you know the details of your event in advance, please let 

Parish Clerk know so organisations avoid booking same date 

 

 

 

  
Exciting news from Capel-le-Ferne, Battle of Britain Memorial!  

Site Director Jules Gomez has just agreed that The Band of The Brigade 

of Gurkhas will provide a spectacular curtain raiser to the Trust’s 2014 

season.  The Gurkha Band, led by Director of Music Major Paul Norley, 

will provide a short marching display on the  

morning of Friday, March 28th from 12noon 

MORE INFORMATION CONTACT  

Site Director, Jules Gomez on 01303 249292      between 9am – 5pm 

The display will be part of an inspection of the band, which is based at the 

Sir John Moore Barracks in Shorncliffe, Folkestone, by Headquarters 

Army Music, Kneller Hall.  The 30 minute marching display is part of the 

inspection programme for the day, but rather than march in camp with a 

limited audience, Major Norley and his bandsmen have offered to bring 

their display to the cliff-top home of the Battle of Britain Memorial Trust.  

The display will be completely free but there will be a collection on site to 

support the work of the Trust and the Wing Appeal. 

   

 

Capel-le-Ferne  

Indoor Boot Fair 
Charity Reg: number 245968 

The March indoor boot fair will take place on  

Sunday, 30
th
 from 8.00am to 12.30pm, run by  

Friends of Folkestone, Dover & Hythe Samaritans in 

conjunction with the Village Hall.  Tables are £6 or £8. 

 Ring 01303 237803 to book a table. 

 

 

Murder Mystery Evening  
Charity Reg: number 245968 

Saturday 5
th

  April @ 7.30pm 

The Village Hall.   £4.00 per head.   

Contact 01303 237803 or 01303 278431 for further details 
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Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 2nd Taise Service 4.30pm Sung Eucharist  9.30am Worship Tog’r  11am 

Ash Wednesday 5th  
  

Eucharist 7pm 

Sunday 9
th

  Eucharist 9.30am Worship Tog'r 11am 
 

Sunday 16
th

    Worship Tog'r 11am Evensong 6pm Eucharist 9:30am 

Sunday  23rd   
  

Benefice Eucharist  10:00am 

Sunday 30
th

 Mothering Sunday  9:30am Mothering Sunday  11am Mothering Sunday  11am 

Benefice Services for MARCH 2014 

From the Vicarage 

Dear Friends, 
It was a Friday morning when the wind blew. From the office window at the Vicarage, Yours Truly saw the recycling bin on its side, 
and rubbish strewn across the garden. 
I heaved the bin upright, wedged it against a wall, and replaced the rubbish inside. Then another gust of wind landed a neighbour’s 
bin in the road, and its contents in our hedge.  
Reminding myself to love my neighbour as myself, I righted my neighbour’s bin and picked its contents out of the road. No sooner 
had I finished than another terrific gust of wind blew a cloud of card and paper along the street, along with a torrent of tins and 
cartons. Another gust took it all either into our hedge, or across our garden. 
Now I had to love all of my neighbours at once. Filling a bin sack, I wondered - if I made a time capsule of my sack and buried it, 
what would our descendants make of our rubbish, discovering it years from now? 
No milk bottles, but plastic milk cartons would date the hoard AM – After Milkmen.  Cat food sachets would tell their own story. 
But what of the dozens of yoghurt pots, their labels carefully removed, or the blister packs? 
A few cigarette packets and some beer cans would reveal our guilty pleasures – but our main vice would seem to be pies and 
cakes, nearly all from supermarkets. That packaging, and the catalogue that landed on the path, would show us to be tribe of 
shoppers. 
The ring binder and papers on the lawn would show how our society was organised, and archaeologists would be fascinated by the 
writing on the scraps of paper raked from under the hedge. 
However, the dustcart arrived, and these treasures showing how we lived and what mattered most to us were lost forever... 

Brian 

Capel Church Hall Fund-Programme for 2014  
Please note that the March 14th evening mentioned in the February Grapevine will not now take place as there is a concert the 

following evening at Harvey Grammar School by the real deal, The Royal Air Force Squadronaires and I don't think many will turn 

up the evening before to just hear records by the original Band. 

Please note though that on Friday 11th of April Dr John Ray will be giving a talk on WW1 and the proceeds will be shared with Step 

Short. Dr Ray gave a superb talk last year on The Battle of Britain and I am sure his latest talk will be equally good. See April 

Grapevine for more details 

(All evenings are on the 2
nd

 Friday of the month with a £5 entrance fee unless otherwise stated) 
April 11

th
 – Dr John Ray on World War I (shared with Step Short) 

May 9
th

 – Dr Jindi Dhillon – Olympics 1956 & 2012 & Health Benefits of Exercise 

June 13
th

 – Anne Finney presents Nat King Cole.           July 11
th

 – Keith Radford presents Flanders & Swan 

August – no meeting.                    September 13
th

 (Saturday) - The Snowdown Male Voice Choir – Admission £10 

October 10
th

 – Days Gone By – Songs of the 60’s Sing-a-long & Dance Admission £7 

November 14
th

 – Frank Conley presents Gilbert & Sullivan - The Great and the Good 

December 12
th 

(Friday) - The Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir – Carol Concert – retiring collection only 

Please note that the concert by The Snowdon Male Voice choir was a sell out in 2012, in fact we had to add another 21 seats so to 

be sure of your tickets for September 2014 you can reserve them by phoning or e mailing me. 

John Oliver Chairman - Capel Church Hall Fund - phone 01303 251403 
 

THE HALL IS AVAILABLE FOR LETTING FOR WEEKLY EVENTS OR CASUAL BOOKINGS 

FOR PARTIES ETC. CONTACT STEVE LEONARD, LETTING SECRETARY ON  

01303 670445 or Mobile 07525 254114 

 

 

THE ROYAL AIR FORCE SQUADRONAIRES 

On Saturday 15th March 2014 in Harvey Grammar School Folkestone at 7.30pm 
The Royal Air Force Squadronaires will be giving a concert entitled 'A Tribute to Ronnie Aldrich'. Ronnie was an Old 

Boy of the School and The Central Band of The RAF are delighted to be giving this tribute concert in his Old School.  

Tickets will be £20 and £15 and can be reserved by phoning me on 01303 251403 or e-mailing me on 

johne.oliver22@gmail.com.  'Sales of Tickets are going well so, please do not leave it too late to buy yours'. 
. 

 

mailto:johne.oliver22@gmail.com
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Something to celebrate, want to 

hold a party? Need to organise a 

meeting or training session? Want 

to start a teatime chat group? 

The Village Hall is available for hire for all these AND more. There are two sizes of hall – for 

differing types of event. Recently refurbished and well maintained on offer are a well fitted kitchen, 

disabled facilities, projection screen, central heating, instant boiling water and a stage. Hire either 

or both halls, depending on how much space you need.   Licenced for most things (except hypnosis 

and boxing) including sale of alcohol, PRS and raffles. 

THE GOOD NEWS 
After a few years absence the village hall is organising a New Year’s 

Eve event for 2014. Chicory Tip, best remembered for their catchy 

pop song ‘Son Of My Father’, which topped the UK Charts for three 

weeks in 1972, have been booked to perform. Watch for more 

information. 

THE EVEN BETTER NEWS 
The Samaritans will be running the boot fairs for February and March 

(with the Capel Caterers, so you can still get your sandwich).  We apologise 

for any confusion (deadline dates preceded final arrangements being 

made. Your support would be much appreciated by this important charity. 

The Village Hall Management Committee would like to 

extend their thanks to Wendy Leeming and to Martin Wood 

for their work on the committee. We are grateful for their 

continuing interest in the hall and wish them well. 

************************************************ 
RECYCLING 

INSIDE THE HALL Boxes are provided for:-  

 Unwanted shoes for charity,  

 Used Stamps for Moorfields Eye Hospital & Hearing Dogs 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

PLEASE NOTE – WE ARE NO LONGER ABLE TO RECYCLE 

BOTTLE TOPS.  TEY SHOULD NOW BE DISPOSED OF VIA 

THE LOCAL AUTHORITY REFUSE COLLECTION SERVICES. 

Much disappointment has been expressed about the potential 

cessation of the boot fairs, so we are delighted that the Samaritans are 

organising the next two.  We are now looking for someone who will 

organise them next autumn. There are only 5, on the last Sunday of 

the month - (October, November, January, February and March) and 

help is available to put tables out/away. If you would like to know 

more about what this entails, please ask Jenny Carter 250928, Jayne 

Stone 211480 or Cherry Leppard 255114.  The boot fairs are one of 

the various fundraising events which are used to maintain the hall in 

the best condition we can achieve.  Offering to run them does not 

necessarily mean you have to join the committee (though if you’d 

like to you would be welcome). 

We have noticed that much of the information on the website 

http://www.capel-le-ferne.org  is out of date.  This website was set up 

(amongst other things) to offer various organisations a forum to 

‘advertise’ themselves and their fundraising events.  The website is 

funded by the Village Hall and no charge is made to Capel 

organisations. Sally Cook has taken on the role of editor – we are 

grateful that Peter is remaining as webmaster- his expertise is essential. 

Sally will be contacting various organisations to see if they would like to 

be included in the website. In the meantime feel free to contact her on 

Eures1994@yahoo.com. 

CONTINUOUS  EVENTS 
Quiz Sheets:   Available (£1 per sheet) at the Farmers Market or from Cherry 

Leppard, 29 Albany Road, first prize £25.  The answers are placed in the 

Grapevine and on the Website. 

100+ Club:  £12 per year your number is placed in a draw, every month 

for  1st Prize £25, 2nd  £15,  3rd £5  These DOUBLE in December!  The draw 

will take place at the Committee Meeting on the 1st Tuesday of each month.  

Contact Jenny on 01303250298 for further information 

Farmers Market: Tuesdays 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. Stalls selling local produce 

every week, including (but not limited to) artisan breads, pies, meats, fruit, 

veg and a postal service. 

Look out for details of the Craft Fair and Garage Safari later 

this year.  IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR ALL 

HIRERS!  NEXT MONTH THE COMMITTEE WILL BE 

CONSIDERINGWHAT IMPROVEMENTS ARE NEEDED 

IN THE HALL.  IF YOU HAVE ANY DEAS OR 

SUGGESTIONS PLEASE LET ONE OF US KNOW. (Phone 

numbers above or on the contact page 11 in Grapevine.)  

WE CAN PROMISE TO CONSIDER ALL SUGGESTIONS; 

FUNDING MAY LIMIT WHAT CAN BE DONE. 

 

 

 CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Registered Charity Number 281.786      PROVIDING SERVICES TO OUR COMMUNITY 

All this information and more can be found on our website www.capel-le-ferne.org 

Please help us keep this up to date by contacting our Webmaster 

Committee Meetings are held at the Village Hall on the First Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm. 
A REPRESENTATIVE FROM ALL HALL CLUBS & USERS, IS REQUESTED TO ATTEND MONTHLY MEETINGS 

 

 

 
To view the hall, or to make a booking contact the letting secretary Joan Woodsford on 01303 252354. 

  

100 CLUB WINNERS – FEBRUARY 

1. 32    Capel Short Bowls 

2. 125  Thelma Woodham 

3. 19    Pam Routh 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

ANSWERS – TRAIN CONNECTIONS       THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

This quiz is run by The Capel Le Ferne Village Hall Management Committee,  Registered Charity No 281786 
 

1. Bluebell Line 13 Steam 26 Bradshaw’s Railway Guide 38 Jacobite 

2 Thomas the Tank Engine 14 Signal 27 Ghost Train 39 Coupling 

3 Funicular Railway 15 The Lady Vanishes   28 SteamTrain Driving Experience  40 Platform 

4 Metro 16 Narrow Guage 29 Hogwart’s Express 41 Edward Marston 

5 Eurostar 17 Oliver Cromwell 30 Track 42 Dining Car 

6 Poppy Line 18 Stephenson’s Rocket 31 Barry Scrapyard 43 Buffers 

7 Station 19 Underground 32 Severn Valley Railway 44 Virgin Railways 

8 Brief Encounter 20 Great Train Robbery 33     Locomotive 45 Coal 

9 Chattanooga Choo Choo 21 Sleeper 34 Bullet Train 46 Ivor the Engine 

10 York Railway Museum 22 Mallard 35 BridesTrain 47 Paddington Bear 

11 The Runaway Train 23 Golden Arrow 36 North Yorkshire Moors Railway 48 Flying Scotsman 

12 Watercress Line 24 The Railway Detective    37 Tunnel 49 Hornby 

  25 Orient Express   50 The Railway Children 

 

http://www.capel-le-ferne.org/
mailto:Eures1994@yahoo.com
http://www.capel-le-ferne.org/
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Judo I.B.F. Club ET.1978 

 
 

          Capel le Ferne Village Hall - Every Wednesday 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm 

Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 
Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3

rd
 Dan Tel: 01303 258942 

Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3
rd

 Dan  

Tel: 07870 822 510.      New Members Very Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give 
expert tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

 

 
 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1

st
 and 3

rd
 Thursday in the month from 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and your first evening is free! 

 

 
Please ensure you collect your children from the hall, not the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

Youth Club Quiz Night Saturday, 1
st
 March, 7pm start @ Capel School - £3 adult & £1.50 child.  

Youth Club Annual General Meeting Thursday, 26
th

 June in the Village Hall at 7pm.  

Another Youth Club Quiz Night on Saturday, 27
th

 September again in Capel School at 7pm. 

 Any issues/queries - Please contact the Chairperson,  Simon on 07860803767 and  

find us on Facebook to keep up to date with all info about Capel Youth Club. 

Cancer Research Jumble Sale 
We are holding our Spring jumble sale on Saturday 12

th
 

April at 2 pm. All money raised going to  

The Royal Marsden Hospital. 

This is just a reminder that there’s still time for you to 

sort out a few more items you might no longer need, 

that you think might be of use to someone else. Oh and 

to remind you to come along too! 

If you do have any good quality jumble please bring it 

along to the hall on the morning of the 12
th

.  

It will all help to raise much needed funds.  

Or if it's too large an amount and you'd like it collected 

ring: 01303 254740 or 07949546011 

Many thanks to you all.   The Organisers 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Capel Street.     Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for MARCH 2014 
2

nd
      Pam Barr (Communion) 

9
th
      Rev Ruddle (Congregational Meeting) 

16
th
      David Foreman and Hennie Nijman 

23
rd

      Gloria Guest 

30
th
      Pam Godden 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 251086.  Gill Cooper 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested not to 

park in front of the gates on Sunday mornings as this 

is a disabled access. 

Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services & 

Handyman 

No Job too small 
Projects and all types of jobs you need doing in your garden, 

or inside and outside your home. 

I’m friendly, reliable, local and trustworthy. 

If you would like to enquire about any job, without obligation, 

it will be nice to hear from you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carpet and upholstery cleaning 

Window Cleaning 

Cleaning of debris and leafs from gutters 

Mould removal from conservatory’s 

 fascia and gutters 

 Oven Cleaning 

Patio Cleaning 
 

www.cleaning-insideout.co.uk 

Call for a free quotation                   10% discount 

01303 250392 or 07842 624786           for OAP’s 

 

 

  
Lions on track to help keep Air 

Ambulance flying at night 
 Night-flying Kent, Surrey & Sussex Air Ambulance is 

appealing for runners, swimmers and cyclists to sign up for 

this year’s Tonbridge Lions Triathlon and help save lives 

24 hours a day.  Lions Clubs across the South East have 

pledged to raise £250,000 for the Marden-based charity 

over the next 10 years.  The funds will be a significant 

contribution towards the additional £1million-a-year 

needed to provide a 24-hour service which was launched 

last month (December 18
th

).  The triathlon is to be held 

on May 5th at Tonbridge School’s sports complex which 

was used by the Australian Olympic team as a training base 

for the London 2012 games.  Competitors can choose a 

sprint consisting of a 400-metre swim, 25km ride and 5km 

run or the standard route which is double the distance.  

Triathlon chairman Tom Simmons said: “This is the second 

year the Tonbridge Lions Club has arranged for 

the Tonbridge Triathlon to be linked up with Kent, Surrey 

& Sussex Air Ambulance. “We once again welcome the 

opportunity to be able to offer the means for the general 

public to take part in the triathlon and also raise funds for 

this much-loved and vital charity. “The Air Ambulance 

needs approximately £6m each year to maintain their 

service in the counties and provide 24- hour cover. The 

pilots, doctors and paramedics are extremely dedicated to 

their task and deserve all our support."  Tonbridge was the 

first Lions club launched in the UK in 1949 and has raised 

more than £275,000 for charity in the last 10 years. The 

triathlon alone has raised more than £125,000 over 24 years 

and organisers are aiming to raise a total of £13,000 from 

this year’s event. 

There are 500 places available with an entry fee of £46 for 

the standard distance, £42 for teams of three and £39 for 

the sprint. To book a place go to www.tonbridgelions.co.uk 

or call 07549 949615. 

Press Officer, Jamie Cheshire 
07800 904194 • jamiec@kssairambulance.org.uk 

www.kssairambulance.org.uk/Media 

 

 

http://www.cleaning-insideout.co.uk/
http://www.tonbridgelions.co.uk/
mailto:jamiec@kssairambulance.org.uk
http://www.kssairambulance.org.uk/Media
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH  COUNCIL 

Summary of items discussed at meeting on Tuesday, 18th February. 
 The meeting received no requests to address the Council.     Community Recreational Project – (Watch this space on page 7)!   

 Equipment status – Cllr: Pilcher attended training on “inspections of play equipment”.  Signs are to be fitted to play area gates stating 

no dogs allowed and including Police and Parish Council contact details.  The fitting of automatic closures on the gates will be researched 

further for safety purposes.  A regime will be addressed to replace some of the junior play equipment with requirements that will be 

recognised by village children.  Increase of fees reported for Annual RoSPA Inspection - this is as a result of additional equipment now on 

site.   Speeding on B2011 – Funding applied for via Police County Commissioner’s fund to acquire a Digital Message Screen, solely for 

Parish Council use.  Sharing a machine with other Councils will also be investigated further.  Land Allocation Local Plan – Thanks 

were expressed to Parish Councillor Chris Norris for his excellent exertions in discussing the village response with the Government 

Inspector recently.  This was in connection with the three (3) sites in the plan; Land to the south of New Dover Road, between Capel 

Court Caravan Park and Helena Road, Land to the north of the junction of Capel Street and Winehouse Lane and Land between 107 & 

127 Capel Street, together with Capel-le-Ferne's designation as a Local Centre.  The Inspector will take into account the representations 

submitted on the Land Allocations Local Plan.  The Inspector will now visit all areas and following the closure of the examination, will 

prepare a report with recommendations that will be binding.   

http://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning-Policy/Local-Development-Framework/Home.aspx 

  Highways – Several issues had been raised regarding the Southern Gas Networks works in Cauldham Lane, including the road closure 

and flooding of diverted route.  This was successfully dealt with by contractors Morrisons Utility Services. Emergency repairs listed for 

numerous pot-holes in the County.  No further flooding had been reported in the Village during the recent atrocious weather conditions.  

 Neighbourhood Watch – Internet communications continue to be sent to residents on alert messages and information.  Please contact 

Parish Clerk if you wish to be included on the email database, or “like” the Parish Council Facebook page, details below.  PCSO Gretel 

May reported the following crimes; 2 lorries broken into (one on Old Dover Road and one in lay-by New Dover Road), and a number 

plate removed from vehicle in Cauldham Close.  Kent Police continues to monitor speeding on B2011 at various locations and times.    

 Anaerobic Digester Plant PlanningApplication – Conditions on approved planning application still not finalised by Dover District 

Council.   Other items – Four (4) quotations received by members for the annual grass cutting contract in village.  Agreement was 

reached to accept Harmers and Sons Grounds Maintenance for another year.   Kent County Council confirmation had been received that 

Chantal Blythe would be leaving to be a full time Mum and not returning as our Community Warden.  Unfortunately, KCC reported, “at 

this moment Chantal will not be replaced due to financial implications.  This does not mean that there will never be a replacement, 

however Capel-le-Ferne will still be covered within the team on an adhoc basis (minimum of one and a half days) or whenever the need to 

deal with your issues or concerns”.  Councillors requested Clerk to write to various people on their concerns that “connection with the 

local community may be lacking without a full time Warden”. 

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 18
th

 March at 7.30pm  in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 
A COPY OF THE MEETING’S AGENDA WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE A WEEK BEFORE THE 

MEETING.  http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/  ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND.  HOWEVER, IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE CLERK 

PRIOR TO THE MEETING!  Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road. 

Tel: 01303 259564.   Email:  maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

For 1st Hand information from the Parish Council received direct to your computer request Clerk to add your email to the database,  

like our Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil or, follow on Twitter   Twitter Account  @CapelParishCoun   

Or visit our website http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/ 
 

 

SATURDAY, 28
th

 JUNE 2014 - VILLAGE COMMUNITY EVENT 
This year, it will be to commemorate the Centenary of World War I. 

A Parish Council Sub-Committee will be organising, in some way, to honour those known Capel residents who have died in 

the service of their country during any conflict.  They are already in possession of numerous names associated with this but, 

are appealing to local residents of the village for assistance.  If you have any information on someone that should be included, 

please let the Parish Clerk know. 

Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne. Tel: 01303 259564.   Email:  maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

Look forward to hearing from you. 

 

A vacancy still exists on the Parish Council which may be co-opted by the Members.   

Anyone interested or considering applying to become a Parish Councillor, should apply in 

writing giving some brief details of yourself, to the Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-

le-Ferne, or by email to maureen.leppard@btinternet.com by Monday, 17
th

 March 2014. 
 

http://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning-Policy/Local-Development-Framework/Home.aspx
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
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KEEP WATCHING THIS SPACE! 
If you have any fund-raising ideas, raise some money yourselves for the items or wish to make a donation, please contact  

the Parish Clerk, Maureen Leppard – 39 Victoria Road.  – 01303 259564. 
 

     
 Cherry Leppard, Maureen Leppard, Keith Pilcher,  

James Sheridan & Jayne Stone 

Capel –le-Ferne  Community Project Group 

 

Lynn Brisley 

DDC Community Development Officer 

  

   

Capel Evening WI 
Hello everyone!  Well another month has gone by and January 

and February has proved to be a very tough months for some of us 

trying to cope with the wind and rain.  I hope that not too many of 

you had storm damage. Let us hope it is the last for the time 

being, if not until at least this last lot has drained away. The 

President welcomed all members to our February Meeting and a 

new visitor who is thinking of joining.  Considering it had been 

blowing a gale outside, we had a good turnout for the evening. So 

thank you all for making the effort to come. 

Everyone stood to sing Jerusalem.  Jayne then introduced our 

speakers for the evening, Rob Stroud & Stewart Parker.  Their talk 

covered the importance of making a will, illustrated with real life 

anecdotes of problems experienced by families when estate 

planning was inadequate.  After numerous (and varied) questions, 

Jackie Edwards gave the vote of thanks. After Refreshments we 

finished off the rest of the ‘business’ and then had ‘Members 

Time’ which was very amusing as Christine May had put together 

a quiz for us all on ‘Collective Nouns’.  Well, nearly everyone 

laughed as they had forgotten what they had learned at school and 

you could visualize their cogs going round, as well as the ohs, ahs 

and giggles.  Please Christine not so hard next time.  The 

competition was anything beginning with ‘G’ which was an 

amazing array of items.  1
st
 Jayne, 2

nd
 Gwen and 3

rd
 Kath!    

The Speaker for March Meeting, Tuesday, 11th 

March - Medical Detection Dogs!    

Competition = Dog in any Medium. 

All new members are most welcome. 
Everyone keep safe and that we have more sunshine than gales, 

wind and rain. 

Do not forget Bingo in St Radigunds Church Hall on: 

11
th

 April 2014 at 7.00pm, with a good helping of 

‘Scattergories’ in the interval.   So please try to 

encourage as many people as possible to come along. 
Bye for now and talk to you all again next month. 

 

       

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=qeii+fields&um=1&hl=en&tbo=d&biw=1093&bih=521&tbm=isch&tbnid=EJCAh41oM_8vgM:&imgrefurl=http://www.sitatrust.org.uk/news/175&docid=WklGfODozakwdM&imgurl=http://www.sitatrust.org.uk/Data/Rad/SITA%20Trust%20Stock%20Images/QEII%20FIELDS%20CHALLENGE%20websized%20RGB_thumb.jpg&w=128&h=90&ei=ub_5UKK5JOKM0AWPvoGQBw&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=197&vpy=70&dur=727&hovh=72&hovw=102&tx=89&ty=76&sig=116984878218090469675&page=2&tbnh=72&tbnw=99&start=15&ndsp=21&ved=1t:429,r:26,s:0,i:162
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=qeii+fields+in+trust&um=1&hl=en&sa=N&tbo=d&biw=1093&bih=521&tbm=isch&tbnid=lzRgBuCMlVGD7M:&imgrefurl=http://www.thebiggive.org.uk/project.php?project_id=10054&docid=1lYnmlKMZXDHMM&imgurl=http://cdn.thebiggive.org.uk/files/charitylogos/414_fit_logo_.jpg&w=110&h=55&ei=b7_5UIrsMYTT0QWkrYHwBQ&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=893&vpy=129&dur=1122&hovh=51&hovw=103&tx=128&ty=43&sig=116984878218090469675&page=4&tbnh=51&tbnw=99&start=48&ndsp=23&ved=1t:429,r:59,s:0,i:265
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=roger+de+haan+charitable+trust&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=s0dGzNLh1U7zJM&tbnid=47HOvOhffsW6lM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.nebulostrata.com/client/roger-de-haan-charitable-trust/&ei=L6agUez7EMaM0wX-pIDgAw&bvm=bv.47008514,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNEFn1Tl5E9XgeXVKTS1c6hY8QgRgg&ust=1369569196331137
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Capel Active Retirement Association 
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 4

th
 March 2014 at 2pm in the Village Hall - Topic:  dementia 

You are very welcome to join us for this very high-profiled subject  
We enjoyed an excellent talk on LIBRARIES & ARCHIVES at February’s meeting, where we were brought up-to-date by two senior 

Librarians, with the history of libraries around the UK (as we ourselves have known and utilized over the years), and moving forward in 

time to the present day service – a then and now story.  Folkestone library, as with many others, have had to re-invent themselves for 

the 21
st
 Century, becoming more community-need based as well as technically advanced.  Not only do they deal with books for school 

and home, DVD’s and CD’s, Computer access with printing and photocopying services, even Computer-buddies to help you learn new 

skills, audio-language courses, E-books for Tablets, Mobile libraries and a Home library service; they support Reading Groups and also 

provide employment information, school information, newspapers and ‘Find my Past’.  Folkestone Museum is run by volunteers, so 

open at their availability.  You can even renew your Bus pass at our local Library…….Phew!  I think we were all staggered at the 

variety of services now available, and gave our speakers a hearty applause at the end of their comprehensive talk. 

Next month’s meeting on Tuesday 4
th

 March tackles the very high-profiled subject of DEMENTIA, to which anyone is welcome to 

attend, member or guest…..see you there.  If you have any queries about CapelARA please contact the Secretary on 01303 250144. 

 
 
 

  

 

 

 

Programme of Forthcoming Events 

Capel Active Retirement Association  

You are very welcome to join us 

MARCH 

A TALK ON DEMENTIA 

APRIL 

KENT & SUSSEX AIR 

AMBULANCE 

MAY 

ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING 

JUNE 

MERCY SHIPS 

JULY 

THE BIG BAND 

ASSOCIATION 

AUGUST 

FOLKESTONE HISTORY 

SEPTEMBER 

AGE UK 

OCTOBER 

CREATIVE GARDENING 

NOVEMBER 

WINDMILLS & CANALS 

DECEMBER 

CHRISTMAS PARTYTIME 

 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne Playgroup 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 

capelpreschool@btinternet.com 

Running for over 40 years 

Ring Alison on 07977838609 or drop in during one of our sessions.  

A few vacancies available  
*** Ofsted 2010 - Outstanding environment and good in all other areas. *** 

************************************** 

Open Term Time – mornings Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday. 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book  

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available …… £5 each 

From Cherry - Tel: No: 01303 255114 
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FARMERS MARKET NEWS - FIND US ON FACEBOOK! 

Registered with the Kent Farmers Market Association.     Now in our 11
th

 Year 

         5* Award from Dover District Council.    5* Award Environmental Health Department 

The New Year has certainly come in with a vengeance  

with rain and winds battering our homes.   

This, luckily, has not thwarted our customers as you  

are all still coming along to support us, which is great. 

Our new idea of a WEEKLY DRAW is proving very popular and we have had many satisfied winners.  For just 50p a go, there’s a 

chance of winning vouchers to be spent at the market – no profit is being made, all money raised from the Draw goes back into prize 

vouchers.  Some of the stalls have had a break during January, but we are now back in the swing of things with the Craft Hall up and 

running too.  We are also seeing new stalls arriving – Desserts 4U are producing superb desserts including Gypsy Tart, Lemon 

Meringue Pie, Sponge puddings, Cheesecakes etc.  We also have Margate Smokehouse selling smoked products including fish, meat 

and cheese plus many extras including smoked mushrooms.  The Real Pasta Company is also doing well with a wide range of Pasta, 

fresh and dried, along with delicious sauces. We seem to have difficulty in keeping an Olives stall, so Izzy’s Deli has decided to 

expand her products and provide some to satisfy our customers.  Butterbox is doing well with their home made fudge, which is 

delicious and customers are coming back for more.  In our Craft Hall there is a great variety of ideas for gifts for all the family and J 

J’s Teddy Wear has joined us too with lovely outfits for that favourite teddy bear. Plus our resident Photographer is also on hand for 

those passport photos now holidays are being planned!   Our ‘Postal Service’ is also alongside the Crafts 

 

Would you or anyone you know, be interested in ‘coming on board’ the Farmers Market Committee to help run it?  We, 

Cherry and Jenny, have been running the market now for nearly 11 years and although we have no plans to discontinue at the 

present time, neither of us are getting any younger!  We therefore need one or maybe two others to learn the ropes for the 

future and to help cover when one of us is ill or on holiday.  Maybe you’ve just retired and want something to do, or are new to 

the village and want to get involved?  We also require someone to run the Weekly Draw for us please.  If you are interested in 

either or both of the above, please contact Cherry 255114 or Jenny 245399 to discuss what is involved.  Visit our Facebook page 

for photographs and further information. 

 

Please note: The products for sale are produced (in the majority of cases) by the stallholder, in Kent, unless clearly marked otherwise.  

Our present products are: Fish, Meat, Eggs, Preserves, Jams, Honey & Pickles, Delicatessen, Smoked Fish, Meat & Cheese, European 

dishes, Pasta & Sauces, Soups, Desserts, Bread, Cakes & Pastries, Vegetables, Fruit, Fudge, Kentish Ale, Fruit Liqueurs, Pet Food, 

Plants and several Craft stalls plus James Taylor Photography, with his portable studio for portraits, passport, driving licence photos 

etc, printing your holiday snaps etc. in the small hall.  We should point out that we ensure our producers hold the relevant certificates 

i.e. a public liability insurance and, where necessary, health and hygiene certificate and kitchen registration documents. 

 

  

 

 

GENTLEMANS’  

HAIRDRESSER  

& BARBER 

 

Living in Capel-le-Ferne 

Can come to your house, by appointment 

HAIR CUT - £6 

SHAVE - £6 (by safety razor) 

Other hair removed by request. 

Special combinations: for old peoples’ homes 

and disabled people requirements in disabled 

facilities. 

Please ring with two days’ notice to  

Mr P Jones - Mobile: 07853983154. 
 

Kent Police Contact Points provide an opportunity for residents to meet our neighbourhood officers and discuss any concerns they may 

have. The following is information about the Contact points. 

* Do you need to speak to a neighbourhood officer?  * Visit one of our Police Contact Points, available in nearly 200 locations across 

the county.  * Police Contact Points are held each day from Wednesday through to Sunday, mainly in rural locations, on a rolling two-

week schedule.  

Our police vans stop at a prominent location for one hour per visit; come along to talk to a neighbourhood officer about any policing 

concerns you may have, to get safety advice or to collect a free crime prevention item. For times and locations of the Police Contact 

Points near you, visit www.kent.police.uk/policecontactpoints    Tweets - Residents can raise concerns & speak to local PCSOs at a 

@kent_police #PoliceContactPoint this week -> find out when http://bit.ly/1268F6p   You can also speak to @kent_police at a 

#PoliceContactPoint.    View times/locations in your area every 2 wks - http://bit.ly/1268F6p 

http://www.kent.police.uk/policecontactpoints
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/policecontactpoint
http://bit.ly/1268F6p
http://bit.ly/1268F6p
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FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

                  
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

                              

  

 

Fully Insured 
All Aspects of Domestic Plastering, 

Drylining, Coving & Rendering 

Tidy, Friendly & Reliable. 
 

For a free quote contact: 

Luke Holness 
 

Mob: 07570 782216 

Tel: 01303 255679 
 

 

TO AND FRO CARS 

 
AIRPORT TAXI SERVICE - GOING ON HOLIDAY?  

CAPEL RESIDENT PROVIDES EXCELLENT 

TRANSPORT IN A MODERN ESTATE CAR FOR YOUR 

COMFORT REGISTERED IN SHEPWAY, FULLY 

INSURED 

CALL - 07776040858 

OR E-MAIL -  toandfrocars@gmail.com 

GET A QUOTE 

ALL UK & EUROPE DESTINATIONS – AIRPORTS -

CITIES - PORTS - RAILWAY STATIONS 

 
 

 

Shepway Writers Group 
Are you interested in creative writing?  Now's your 
chance to put pen to paper and write short stories, 
poetry, or even that book you've been meaning to 
write.  Our informal group meets every month in 

Folkestone.  It's free to join, so why not come along 
and give it a go?   

Contact Graham on 01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 
(Note:  New contact details from that published in 

September's Grapevine) 

 

Need help getting your accounts sorted 
Let us help you get it done now! 

 
Call 01303 271309 or 07551 985204 

 
www.taxclever.co.uk 

 

16 Yrs as an HM Tax Inspector, now at your service 

 

TaxClever 
 

  

 

Your Local Taxation Specialists 
 

  

 Let’s get it sorted  

 

http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=fVuSn1vkNjiDGM&tbnid=GVtP-WfY0RrhYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpreview.topgear.com%2Fuk%2Fcar-news%2FTop-Gear-Garage-Peugeot-508-SW-part-six-2012-03-12&ei=l3tDUbrpBqmk0AXB-YCoBQ&bvm=bv.43828540,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNHLRrI_GNfaev7iqVtlMOPdE_dnXg&ust=1363463185821041
mailto:toandfrocars@gmail.com
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Mrs Gretel May 07772226209 

Community Warden  Mr Dave Bish 07811 271020 

Parish Council Chairman Mr Clive Goble 01303 240566 

Parish Council Clerk  Mrs Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Mr Peter Jones 01303 248149 

Village Hall Committee Chairman    Mrs Jayne Stone  01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Vice-Chairman      Mr Brian Wilson 01303 240405 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838 / 077304725838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer            Sue Leaning  01303 256704 

Village Hall Committee Lettings Secretary  Mrs Joan Woodsford 01303 252354 

Village Hall Committee Noticeboard  Committee Members (£1 per month) 

Village Hall 100+ Club Mrs Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Farmers Market  Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114  

Village Hall Quiz Sheets Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114 

Village Hall Table & Chair Hire  Mrs Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Bridge    (Fridays) Mr Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Mrs Sandra Sharpe   01303 241767  

Capel Active Retirement Association  Mrs Sally Solly 01303 250144 

Capel Art Group, St. Radigunds Church  Mrs Susan Dootson 01303 243508 

Capel Baptist Church Mrs Gill Cooper 01303 251086 

Divas Dance Miss Rebecca Uden   01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Mrs Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association      Mr Gerald Harman  01303 255661 

Guides Miss Rachel Chandler 01303 210702 

Judo Mr Colin Carrot 09850 548769 

Keep Fit Mrs Karolin Taylor 01303 246887 

Playgroup Mrs Alison Cloake  07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Mr Derek Jeffrey  01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls  Mrs Ros  Chandler 01303 255862 

St. Radigunds Church Rev. Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St. Radigunds Players & Choir Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

St.Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Steve Lennard 01303 670445 

Twinning Association Mrs Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

W.I. Mrs Jayne Stone      01303 211480 

Welcome to Village Letter Mrs Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

Youth Club Mr Simon Withey    07860803767 

 

London to Paris Charity 

Bike Ride for the  

Kent Air Ambulance 
In July I’m cycling 300 miles from London to Paris over 

four days to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance 

Trust. If you would like to support me by donation please 

visit www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie or send a cheque, 
payable to Kent Air Ambulance Trust, or cash, to me at 

The Chalet, Green Lane, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7HE.  

Tel 07922-864797.  Many thanks.   Ian Barrie 

Kent Air Ambulance Authority to Fundraise No 93089 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, 

Freeview Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

The Village Hall Website  
is being revamped and Sally Cook will take 

on the role as editor – we are grateful that 

Peter is remaining as webmaster - his 

expertise is essential. Sally will be 

contacting various organisations to see if 

they would like to be included in the 

website – at no cost to themselves. In the 

meantime feel free to contact her 

eures1994@yahoo.com. 

All we ask is that someone takes ownership 

of ensuring the information is accurate and 

up to date. 
 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon - 12.30pm 

 
Please let me know of alterations or additions to above list 

Maureen Leppard (Editor) - (Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

 

 

PARISH COUNCIL  

INFORMATION CAN 

BE FOUND ON 

 

WEBSITE 

http://www.capel-le-

fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/ 
FACEBOOK PAGE 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFernePar

ishCouncil  
TWITTER ACCOUNT 

@CapelParishCoun 
 

NEED A GOOD GARDENER? 
 

RHS certified, fully insured, reliable and trustworthy 
lady gardener 

 
References available       * No job too small  

* Free estimates 
 

Contact Alison: 01304 203836 
greenfingerskent@gmail.com 

 
 
 

Did you know…….Kent Library services run many services 

other than the mobile library visiting Capel which local 

residents may find helpful.  These include; 

 A home library services for those unable to visit the 

library, such as carers, those with ill health or 

disabilities.  If you would like to know more ring 

03000413131 or visit the library in Grace Hill 

Folkestone. 

 A postal spoken word service for registered blind and 

partially sighted people. Books are delivered and 

returned by Royal Mail using a ‘red wallet’ system.  

Contact 01622 905 214. 

 An e book service.  E books can be downloaded onto 

tablets, smart phones and some kindles.  An app s 

available – visit: kent.gov.uk/libraries or ask in a local 

library.  If you have trouble downloading the app and 

setting up the system, there is a help line 01622 696 

428. 

 Participating in the ‘reading well books on prescription 

scheme’ relating to a range of self-help books to help 

manage your well-being.  Ask at the library or see 

www.ewadingagency.org.uk/readingwell 

 

 

The Village Hall Website  
is being revamped and Sally Cook will take 

on the role as editor – we are grateful that 

Peter is remaining as webmaster - his 

expertise is essential. Sally will be 

contacting various organisations to see if 

they would like to be included in the 

website – at no cost to themselves. In the 

meantime feel free to contact her 

eures1994@yahoo.com. 

All we ask is that someone takes ownership 

of ensuring the information is accurate and 

up to date. 
 

 

 

PARISH COUNCIL  

INFORMATION CAN 

BE FOUND ON 

 

WEBSITE 

http://www.capel-le-

fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/ 
FACEBOOK PAGE 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFernePar

ishCouncil  
TWITTER ACCOUNT 

@CapelParishCoun 
 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon - 12.30pm 

 

Did you know…….Kent Library services run many services 

other than the mobile library visiting Capel which local 

residents may find helpful.  These include; 

 A home library services for those unable to visit the 

library, such as carers, those with ill health or 

disabilities.  If you would like to know more ring 

03000413131 or visit the library in Grace Hill 

Folkestone. 

 A postal spoken word service for registered blind and 

partially sighted people. Books are delivered and 

returned by Royal Mail using a ‘red wallet’ system.  

Contact 01622 905 214. 

 An e book service.  E books can be downloaded onto 

tablets, smart phones and some kindles.  An app s 

available – visit: kent.gov.uk/libraries or ask in a local 

library.  If you have trouble downloading the app and 

setting up the system, there is a help line 01622 696 

428. 

 Participating in the ‘reading well books on prescription 

scheme’ relating to a range of self-help books to help 

manage your well-being.  Ask at the library or see 

www.ewadingagency.org.uk/readingwell 

 

 

http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:eures1994@yahoo.com
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
mailto:greenfingerskent@gmail.com
mailto:eures1994@yahoo.com
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
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All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries & Towbars  

Supplied and fitted 

                      Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

         Friendly efficient service 

      Call John Horne 01303 255894 or email:           

                      Johnhorne@amserve.net 

Local free collection and delivery available if required 

MOTs 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  Shutters, 

Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for April issue to be with Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT, (Tel: 01303 259564) or  

 Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com  by 6pm, Sunday, 16
th

 March 2014 

 

 

 

Do you …. 
1. Need an extra telephone point in your 

house? 

2. Need to relocate your existing telephone 

points to a more convenient place? 

3. Need network cabling or system 

installation for your business? 

 

 

For excellent rates call JOHN @ j.waller services. 

Fully qualified ex BT engineer with 12 years experience. 

07766 068100    01304 225420 

www.j-wallerservices.co.uk 
Half the price of BT OPENREACH …….. GUARANTEED 

 

G B Haworth 
 

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates  Capel - 244206 
Recycling/Waste Collection Dates:    

 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green Waste  

Fridays, 7
th

 and 21
st
 March 

Food Waste & Recycling 
Fridays, 14

th
 and 28

th
 March 

Missed Bins - Very occasionally your bin may not be collected. 

Therefore if your refuse or recycling was out on the kerbside before 7am 

on your collection day please call 01304 872428 or email 

waste@dover.gov.uk and they will come back for it.  

Please note that you are required to report the missed bin no later than 

one day after your collection. 

 

GRAPEVINE  ADVERTISING from 1
st
 April 2014 

This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm    £ 10.00       Size 9cm x 7cm    £15.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm  £22.00.  Size 20cm x 13cm  £38.00 (½ page) 

Payment in advance. Cheques payable to  

Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council 
For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

                                                 
  

mailto:Johnhorne@amserve.net
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.j-wallerservices.co.uk/
mailto:waste@dover.gov.uk
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The Lighthouse Inn 111 Old Dover Road CT18 7HT 
info@thelighthouse-inn.co.uk  www.thelighthouse-inn.co.uk 01303 254080 

 
Channel Views Alfresco Dining Teas Coffees Breakfasts Pub Food Sunday Roast with our resident Pianist En Suite Rooms Dogs Welcome 

Weddings Wakes Private Parties    Closed Mondays          5* FOOD HYGIENE RATING 

OPEN ALL DAY Easter Saturday Sunday and Monday 

8TH MARCH: THE ELECTRIC BEATLES 

5TH APRIL: FOLKESTONE (SICK NOTE) BLUES BAND 

19TH APRIL: THE GARY DEAN BAND 

24TH MAY: MR LAZY BAND 

14TH JUNE: CHICORY TIP 

 5TH
 
  JULY :    SUMMER OPERA GALA EVENING WITH DINNER £49.99 PP 

 
OPENING SOON AT THE LIGHTHOUSE  

 PRIMADONNA WEDDING BOUDOIR 

New Used and Vintage Wedding Prom Bridesmaid Gowns 

Hats shoes and all accessories for the big day!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:info@thelighthouse-inn.co.uk
http://www.thelighthouse-inn.co.uk/
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Kent Police Contact Points provide an opportunity for residents to meet our neighbourhood officers and discuss any concerns they may 

have. The following is information about the Contact points. 

* Do you need to speak to a neighbourhood officer? 

* Visit one of our Police Contact Points, available in nearly 200 locations across the county. 

* Police Contact Points are held each day from Wednesday through to Sunday, mainly in rural locations, on a rolling two-week schedule.  

Our police vans stop at a prominent location for one hour per visit; come along to talk to a neighbourhood officer about any policing 

concerns you may have, to get safety advice or to collect a free crime prevention item.  

Police Contact Point  - Date and time: Wednesday 5 March 2014 5.00 PM - 6.00 PM  

Venue: Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 
Police Contact Point  - Date and time: Wednesday 19 March 2014 5.00 PM - 6.00 PM  

Venue: Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 
Surgery  - Date and time: Tuesday 1 April 2014 10.30 AM - 12.00 PM  

Venue: Capel Village Hall 

Police Contact Point  - Date and time: Wednesday 2 April 2014 5.00 PM - 6.00 PM  
Venue: Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 

Surgery  - Date and time: Tuesday 13 May 2014 10.30 AM - 12.00 PM  
Venue: Capel Village Hall 

Surgery  - Date and time: Tuesday 10 June 2014 10.30 AM - 12.00 PM  
Venue: Capel Village Hall 

 


